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Monday 28th December 2020
Dear Parents and Carers 

You will probably have seen or read the news stories about schools and colleges being asked to implement a phased start to the spring term, and being invited to set up a mass Covid testing programme for students and staff. I am writing to you today to explain how Waseley Hills intends to respond to these extremely last-minute government requests. 

This information is however subject to any further announcements made this week by government and should there be any changes I will write to parents again as soon as schools are made aware.

We will follow the government guidance on how to phase the start of term, which is intended to ensure effective education can continue but also reduce the spread of the virus as students and staff return after Christmas. This means the following: 

Phased start to term – INSET Day Monday 4th January

On Monday 4th January we will be holding an extra INSET day to help set up the mass testing programme and lessons for the rest of the week.

On Tuesday 5th January the following students should come into school:

· Vulnerable children or children of critical keyworkers

· Students in exam year groups; for us this means students in Years 11 and 13

· Critical keyworkers are those defined in the Gov.uk publication. If you are unsure about whether or not your child falls into one of these categories, please contact us on keyworker@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk giving your keyworker status and photo of your ID badge.

· If your child falls into vulnerable category then we will contact you by midday on Thursday to confirm the arrangements.

Please, if at all possible, ask your child to work from home on the first week of term as we will now require four separate rooms to supervise Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 students in school because of the year bubble arrangements. Students in school will not receive any additional teaching and will follow the same programme of set work and online lessons as those students remaining at home. Details and the schedule/timetable for online lessons will be published on Monday 4th January.

During this first week of term, all other students should stay at home. We will be providing remote education for those students. More details on this will follow. 

From Monday 11th January, all students should come into school as normal. 

Mass testing programme

We are positive about the potential for the mass testing of students and staff in schools, as a way of reducing the spread of the virus and enabling fewer students and staff to have to self-isolate. You can read more about how the government expects this programme to work here. 

Setting up this programme in schools is an incredibly complex operation. We have been sent some information about how it should work already, but more detailed guidance is expected to be produced by the government over the Christmas holiday period. 

We will not, therefore, be in position to have this programme up and running as soon as the spring term starts. At the start of term we will review what the expectations are, what support is available from the government or other agencies, and what we can realistically deliver.

We will let you know more about our plans as soon as we can in January. In the meantime, from the start of next term, we will continue to implement the safety measures we have been using in the autumn term.

Please accept our apologies for having to send this letter in the middle of the Christmas holidays. We are having to respond to a vast quantity of extremely last minute and complex government guidance. 

Thank you for your patience and all best wishes for a safe and enjoyable Christmas holiday. 

Yours sincerely
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Mr A.W. Roll

Headteacher
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